
Announcement: 2025 Loan Limits for 
Conventional Loans

Effective December 6, 2024, Sierra Pacific will begin accepting loans with the 2025 loan 

limits for Fannie Mae and Freddie Mac loans.

FHFA announced that the 2025 conforming loan limit for a one-unit property has increased 

to $806,500. The new ceiling loan limit for one-unit properties in high-cost areas will be 
$1,209,750. 

Please refer to the following link to reference loan limits by state, county, and number of 
units: Full County Loan Limit List2025

Fannie Mae Desktop Underwriter will apply the 2025 loan limits to casefiles submitted or 

resubmitted on or after the weekend of December 7, 2024.

Freddie Mac Loan Product Advisor will be updated for 2025 loan limits on December 8, 

2024.

If you have an existing loan that qualified for the new conforming loan limits and is on a 
different product (i.e., High Balance or Super Conforming), a Change of Circumstance must 
be submitted for a program change. The Underwriter will review the eligibility, and the 

Secondary department will adjust your lock. 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fhfa.gov%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2F2024-11%2FFullCountyLoanLimitList2025_HERA-BASED_FINAL_FLAT.pdf&data=05%7C02%7Cmariah.anderson%40spmc.com%7C36dbbee9e3f94136650908dd1607474d%7C55cd14a02d5b4e23866c00f74ee3177c%7C1%7C0%7C638690942951443361%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=bSBJS55HT1VLGtzkpxAhGc1Mhv%2FgWsLvj8B2T0MZ5%2F0%3D&reserved=0



